Dumfries & Galloway OWLS Members meeting

Threave Gardens, Castle Douglas
8th December 2015
 

Present: 
Robin Fuller ( Chair), Ian Lund, John Wheeler, Jessica Shackleton, Judy Baxter, Philippa Barnes,  Jen Breen, Elizabeth Tindal,  Alison Murfitt, Sean Campion,  Lesley Smith, Conner, Jo Mallet & Rowan,  Lusi Alderslowe  Alice Campbell.

 

Apologies for absence:  
Ruth Osman, Keith Walker, Cecilia Franklin, Kirsty Griffiths, Andrew MacDonald, Sara Pintado.
 

1/   Welcome to Threave, National Trust for Scotland, from Judy.

 
2/   Actions &  Matters Arising:

There are newcomers today -   Robin reviews aims and workings of OWL Scotland.

 
3/   News & Updates  -  Look on website.

 

       Major OWLS national gathering at Pitlochry 19th – 21st Feb 2016:

       Possible minibus.

       £50 for w/e - Some subsidising of costs may be possible.

 

                                                                                 -   Members, express your interest soon to chair.
 

4/   Treasurer’s report:  Present balance: £844.01 in credit.

 

5/    Clarification of Steering Group’s responsibilities 2015/16:
      The Chair presented an A4 sheet detailing office bearer’s proposed roles.    -   See attached.
-     This was well received by the group as a concise and helpful clarification of the work of the 6 members of the steering group and of the support offered by other DGOWL group members.   

-       The document was approved by all present.

Also:

       -    DGOWL’s mobile number is 07444 175 685.

            This phone does not do diverts - being pay as you go.

             So for phone holder to hear messages   1st      Dial 07836 121 121

                                                                                  2nd    Type in PIN          
 -  Robin to issue PIN to steering group.
And:  For email use.  .  . 

                                                               -   Jess will send password for gmail dgowlgp account to Ian.
 

6/   Progress on collecting member’s details - of what work they can offer:

So far most of those who have responded have agreed to their details being shared with  3rd parties.

We discussed how this info will be shared within our group - work in progress.

 
                 -  Care will be taken on Facebook:  worldwide enquirers will need to fill in membership form.
 

7/   Amalgamation of Keith Walker’s Regional Outdoor Learning Forum and D&G OWL
-       We shared appreciation of Keith’s work and welcomed this development.

-       Henceforth we will have 6 meetings a year.

-       Keith will attend the 2 of these that will be about schools and formal education; 

      One in Jan/Feb, one End June/early July, when field trips are planned

-       These are not meant for teachers - There are other plans afoot for more networking between outdoor practitioners and former ROLF members/other mainstream teachers. 

 
 

8/     Correspondence wi’ Moffat Community Woodland:
 

A/   Darren of MCW has been in touch  -  see letter.

Ali tells how Buccleuch Estate had clear-felled area and was stopped from replanting conifers by local community, who bought it.  

They are committed to health & wellbeing, outdoor class-room etc. 

They seek our advice on

-       creating the woodland.

-       how best to use it.

-       helping increase footfall.

 

Links are suggested with Taliesin (Com. Woodland, Gelston) and Babes In The Wood.

Perhaps also Richard of Greymare’s Tail

                                                                                                     -  Robin will send general response.
9/ N.W. Dumfries Our Place -  2 year project in Lincluden & Lochside.

Community Enterprise in Scotland delivering this after consultation with local residents. 

One statement of what people would like included;

 “Community and green places  -  looked after,  nurtured and used for community benefit ”.
 

-       Outdoor learning has been flagged up.

-       Robin represented OWLS at recent Our Place meeting.

-       Their members are their major resource.

 

They wonder if we could come to a community/family open day.

                                                                                               -  Robin will discuss with Our Place.
10/    Babes In The Wood
Ruth says they are talking about 2 projects:

 A/     An old garden in Dumfries  -  agreements being finalised.

 B/      Story Homes  -  Lockerbie Road
Ponds have been built and they have funding for some Forest Schools training.
 

They are looking to pool resources and collaborate with us on 

-       Life training workshops.

-       First Aid courses.

We wonder: Are there issues of legitimacy/legality/compliance?

                                                                                      -   Robin will keep them posted re training.
                                      ?  ?  ?                    -   And discuss pooling money to pay for workshops.  
11/   Training.
9 of us have responded to the questionnaire.

8 would like first-aid training - initial or refresher.

 
                                     -   Members please respond ASAP for 2016 planning .There is still time. 

                                                                         -    Let Robin know if it is 1st Aid that you would like.
                                                                    -    Robin will investigate possibilities for (2day) course .
 
12/   Tom Henry’s out-door skills manual for teachers/Forest Schools etc.
Keith W.  got it printed by D&G Council.  It’s a great resource that is already being used as a manual for courses and a qualification that the Council now recognises.

DGOWLS will receive a few copies.

Shall we use it for OWL courses?  

We think this would be a good thing for us to do.            -   For further discussion, no doubt.
 

13/   Project proposals                                             -  Group members, please submit your plans.
Science Week  -  Elizabeth had a near miss seeking funding for DGOWL participation.

D&G Environmental Fair (Spring 2016)  -  No news yet.

££ Funding general:  

The National OWLS newsletter has funding opportunities.  

Would we like someone to take on funding (re)search?  

-   We might like it if someone offered but we are not looking for anyone to do this.

                                                                           -   Members please feed funding news to the chair.
                                                    -  And sign up (on OWL Scotland) if you want the national newsletter.
 
14/  A.O.B.s
-       We have a Kelly Kettle from Elizabeth’s mum. [We christen it that same afternoon].

                                                                                                    -   Robin will write thanks to Betty.
-       Forest school starting up at Allanton Sanctuary in February.

Leaders will, at first, be Jess and Caroline.

New leaders will be recruited later, possibly funded. 

-       Which Age groups? 

-     Meeting at Allanton, Burnhead, Auldgirth,   2pm  17th Dec.

It’s off  the A76 North opposite Friar’s Carse  -  Tel  01387 740 642

      Jo facilitating.

                                               -  To be discussed:  funding & Leaders and which  age-groups.                                                                                                                                                           

 

-       Nice evenings out: There are small and friendly little Hooleys/old style ceilidhs  7.30pm on 21st  eve of every month at Wallaceton Village Hall, 2 miles North of Dunscore . 

                                                                                                              -    Bring some food to share.

 

15/  Group meetings in 2016
 Meetings will all be on the 8th  day of whichever month -  Suitably owlish.  

 Possible locations:    Gatehouse,  Mersehead RSPB,  Allanton,  Threave,  Taliesin Com. Woodland?

 
 Next Meeting:         8/2/16 hopefully in Lincluden                                              -  To be confirmed.
